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quality accommodation, food & drink

OPENING TIMES
Monday to Thursday: 12pm - 2 pm /5pm - 11pm
Friday: 12pm - 2pm/4.30pm - Tam
Saturday: 12pm -12.30am
Sunday: 12.30pm - 11pm

there’ s always time for a half
al the aberdeen arms hotel

The Square, Tarves, Ellon, AB41 7GX
Tel: 01651 851214 Email: info@aberdeenarms.co.uk
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Welcome to the December issue of the Tarves and Barthol
Chapel Newsletter

‘How to live on 24 hours a day’

How often over the next few weeks will we think and even say out loud,
‘I don’t have the time'? Enjoying animals and pets, meeting best
friends, caring for children, enjoying the company of family and friends,
green-fingered gardening, grandchildren — the list could be an A — Z.
How do we find the time? We are all given the same 24 hours each
day, no-one gets more and no-one gets less.

This time of the year is an opportunity to look at how we share this pre-
cious gift and what we can do to make the most of ‘time’. Our time is
the best gift of all to share with those we know, and those we may not
yet know.

The words below, by Arnold Bennett, crystallise these thoughts and
take us into a New Year with a refreshed view of how to make the most
of our time, who or what to share it with, perhaps giving some volunteer
time to those we don'’t yet know. Your 30 minutes of volunteering could
make another person’s day.

You wake up in the morning

You wake up in the morning, and lo! your purse is magically filled
with 24 hours of the magic tissue of the universe of your life.
No-one can take it from you. No-one receives either more or

less than you receive. Waste your infinitely precious commodity as
much as you will and the supply will never be withheld from you.
Moreover, you cannot draw on the future.
Impossible to get into debt. You can only waste the passing moment.
You cannot waste tomorrow. It is kept for you.

| will leave our Minister, Alison to remind us of the meaning of
Christmas celebrations. We look forward to 2019 and assuring
you of the continued presence of this newsletter in our Parish.

With best wishes from the editorial team at the TBC and a big
‘thank you’ to those who continue to deliver the newsletter to
readers.

Ruth Nisbet tbc.editor@btinternet.com



The Manse
8 Murray Avenue
Tarves

Dear Friends

As | write this some of the big stores are in the process of releasing their
Christmas TV adverts. In recent years, competition has increased over
who can produce the most popular Christmas advert. Rumour has it that
for 2018 one major store has pulled out all the stops and called on the
services of Elton John. By the time you read this we will know whether
those rumours are correct!

However there is one advert this year that has been banned from TV. Giv-
en that it has since gone viral on social media, you will probably all know
that I'm referring to the Iceland advert “Orangutan in my bedroom”. That
advert was made in consultation with the environmental group Green-
peace and it raises awareness over the problems of deforestation caused
by the harvesting of palm oil. The result however was deemed too political
for showing on television.

Yet, the Christmas story, around which all this commercialisation has
grown up, is itself full of political implications. A saviour, long awaited by a
people sorely oppressed, is born into poverty, in a country under occupa-
tion. The people who are first to welcome this child are shepherds who
were at the time considered outcasts from society. They would be joined
in due course by some wealthy foreigners from the east with unusual ide-
as. Not long after Jesus birth, his parents, Mary and Joseph, are forced to
flee to protect the life of their child. They become refugees, asylum seek-
ers in Egypt. Later throughout his life and ministry Jesus will show a par-
ticular concern for the weak and the vulnerable, the outcast and the
stranger. And he will challenge his followers to do likewise.

There is no doubt that the Christian gospel is political. But somehow we
have taken this story with its radical roots and submerged it in tinsel and
glitter and Christmas adverts! Yet despite all our attempts, the good news
of Christmas remains. In the birth of Jesus, God breaks into the world in a
new way and touches our hearts with the radical love that is the gift of Em-
manuel, God with us. Itis my hope and prayer that this Christmas we will
all experience that love and celebrate Christ's coming into the world as a
baby at Bethlehem, together.

And so let me finish with a Christmas Advert for the Church! Details of our
Advent and Christmas services and activities are shown elsewhere in this
magazine.

There are some new things happening as well as the old favourites. You
and your family can be sure of a welcome at any or all of these. Come
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Come along and find out more about that radical love which God has for
the world — if it is not too political for you!

Wishing you every blessing
Alison Swindells

Parish Minister

Tarves Kirk Session News

e Sunday Worship - 11.15am in Tarves Kirk
(Unless otherwise intimated)

e /nformal Communion after worship on the last
Sunday of the month.

e Refreshments every Sunday unless there is
Messy Church or Communion

What’s been happening?

Placement of trainee

We are delighted that Valerie Mitchell joined us in September for her final
year of training as an Ordained Local Minister (OLM). Her input during wor-
ship is a blessing.

Celebrating our links since 1958

On 30 September we had a memorable joint service with Barthol Chapel
Church to celebrate 60 years of linkage. Several people attending had been
members at Craigdam Church which closed in 1958 and united with Tarves.
Worship was led by the Barthol Chapel music group and a joint choir. The
lunch afterwards was a great success, providing a welcome opportunity for a
social gathering.

Soup ‘n Sweet for Harvest

Saturday 20 October saw us hold a very enjoyable and well attended soup
and sweet lunch as an alternative to our usual Sunday evening stovies. A
big thank you to all those who made this such a great community event.
There was quite a buzz and £1020 was raised for church funds.

Harvest Festival Service
Sunday 21 October: This thought provoking service was well attended with a
variety of participants.

Alistair Murdoch
Alistair, who was ordained as an elder on 20 November 1983, died on 20 Oc-
tober. Latterly ill-health prevented him from being active but he had served
for many years in Tarves, particularly in property matters. It is with sadness
that we acknowledge his long commitment to the Kirk.
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Autumn Communion

Sunday 28 October saw a departure from our usual as Communion was
served using the ancient method of tincture, partly dipping the bread into the
wine before taking it. Thus we all took the elements in exactly the same way
from the goblets that were first used in Tarves Church 400 years ago. This
made for a special experience.

Service of Remembrance

This year Remembrance Sunday fell on the 11 November and was a com-
memoration of the end of World War 1. The Church bell rang out on both Sat-
urday and Sunday evenings and it was rung eleven times at the eleventh hour
on the eleventh day. The Church was full as people came to acknowledge
this important occasion. We welcomed many Rainbows and Brownies along
with those who had served in the armed forces. It was moving to hear once
again the roll call of names from the Tarves War Memorial and to learn about
local women who served. A large number of knitted poppies decorated the
Church, with animals being represented by purple ones. There were poignant
reminders throughout of the need to remember as well as our responsibility to
build a world of peace. After the Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial
the Colour Party and others visited the war graves in the Church cemetery.
Then many folk enjoyed a hot drink and fellowship in the church.

Advent and Christmas

December dates

Sunday 02 Advent One with ‘Building Bethlehem’ with details below
Sunday 09 Advent Two - taken by Susanna

(Messy Church in the Youth Hall)

Sunday 16 Advent Three with ‘Building Bethlehem’ with details below
Sunday 23 Advent Four with ‘Building Bethlehem’ with details below
Building Bethlehem’

11.15 - 12.15 am - Craft activity for children in the Church Vestry.« Come
along and build Bethlehem out of gingerbread to form part of the Christmas
decoration of the Church. *Refreshments for everyone in the Church after-
wards.

Family Services

Monday 24 December at 7.00pm followed by mulled wine, hot mince pies, hot
choc and more

Tuesday 25 December at 10.15 — 11.00am - Christmas Day family service
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Youth Hall Development

The team members continue to investigate the best way to progress the re-
furbishment of the hall. Look out for news on the website.

Church Website
Please check for news, updates and information. www.tarveschurch.org
Thank you

| am very grateful to the Kirk Session and congregation who play a vital part
in the development of Tarves Kirk as we continue to work together with Alison
to fulfil God’s purpose for our community.

Susanna Bichard — Session Clerk: 01651 851345 or smbichard@aol.com

Aberdeenshire North Foodbank appeal 2018

Tarves Church has an ongoing collection for the above organisation.

If you would like to donate please bring items to the Church on Tuesdays from
10.00 - 11.00am or on Sundays from 10.30am - 12.30pm.

Thanks to your generosity we have collected a magnificent 509kg of goods so
far: 74kg, 109kg, 76kg, 72kg, 74kg and a harvest donation of 104kg which
was donated by both Tarves and Barthol Chapel Churches.

Below is part of an email response from the Foodbank to the October harvest
donation:

‘The food that Rob brought across to the warehouse this morning weighed in
at 104.25 kg, comprising all the kinds of goods that we are really short of, so
please pass on to your very generous congregations the grateful thanks of all
associated with Aberdeenshire North Foodbank’

A list of suitable items is always available in the Church, on
www.tarveschurch.org and on our Facebook page. Thank you.

Tuesday Church Cafe

The last Coffee Morning for this year will be on Tuesday 11 —_—
December from 10am - 11am. Thank you to everyone who

has come along throughout the year and we hope to see you 3

all again when we resume on Tuesday 8 January 2019.

If you are new to the area, please come along and join us - you will be made
most welcome.

“Seasons Greetings to one and all”
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Based in Tarves
Door to door service
Over ten years experience
Competitive rates
Discounts for Block Bookings

Test preparation for Inverurie, Bridge of Don & Peterhead test
centres

Pass Plus registered

Please feel free to call me to discuss your needs or email to
i.chicky@btinternet.com

07886 320952 01651 851971

~
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DIAMOND SWEEPS

[ndustry Standard Certified Chimney Sweep
Professional Quality Traditional Sweep. Fully Insured.
Bird nest removed. Pots & Cowls fitted.

Minor Chimney and fire appliance repairs undertaken.

John Stone
07594634409

www.diamondsweeps.com / email: john@diamondsweeps.com



Church Flower Rota 2019

Month Flower Rota Flower Delivery
6 May Wren May Wren
TG 13 Joan McGill Joan McGill
20 Margaret Barrack Margaret Barrack
27 Janet Swinton Doreen Brown
3 Ivy Lynch Janice Paton
Eabruary 10 Mabel Mitchell Duty Elder
17 Edith Innes Edith Innes
24 Beth Gray Betty Mitchell
3 Isobel Laing Isobel Laing
10 Sheila Hodge Sheila Hodge
March 17 Frances Crichton Frances Crichton
24 Kathleen Taylor Kathleen Taylor
31 Charmaine Bain Duty Elder
Thank you to everyone who gives flowers and kindly delivers them each
week. This is very much appreciated by all who receive them.

Nkhoma knitting news and The BananaBox Trust

To all our widespread knitting and sewing friends — thank you once again for your recent dona-
tions to our very active Community Corner in Tarves Church. 5 very well packed banana boxes
of baby hats/scarves/vests/blankets/skirts and cuddly teddies went to Alford in October, then on
to the BananaBox Trust warehouse in Dundee. This brings Tarves’ donations to 21 boxes of ba-
by knitting in 2018. Once 1,200 banana boxes have been collected in the Dundee warehouse,
their overseas journey begins at Grangemouth docks via 3 different shipping ports then 3 lorry
journeys, eventually ending at Nkhoma. Each banana box costs £10 to transport to Malawi and
thanks to those who have already donated to this: there is a collection envelope in the Church
Community Corner if you too, would like to contribute to this appeal.

Please look at the Trust's website for fuller information www.bananaboxtrust.org

We have a baby bonnet and baby vest knitting pattern, along with a little skirt sewing pattern on
the website within the News/Nkhoma section of www.tarveschurch.org and also to pick up in the
Church.

The Chatty Knitters group in Hanover Court welcome new faces on Tuesday afternoons at 2pm.
There would be guidance and endless patience from the established knitters in starting a simple
knit. Donations of double knitting wool towards Nkhoma are also welcome and can be handed
into either Hanover or the Community Corner in Tarves Church. [If anyone would like to sew
skirts, please contact me via tbc.editor@btinternet.com and | can supply you with some cotton
fabric. Thank you everyone.

Ruth - on behalf of the Parish and Gordon Presbytery



R.eliable Service

MECHANICAL & HYDRAULIC -
AGRICULTURAL | AUTOMOTIVE | CONSTRUCTION | PLANT

With over 20 years experience within the Agricultural, Industrial and
Hydraulic Sectors, s offer a wide range of maintenance,
servicing, fault finding and repairs.

Offering a fully mobile and on-site service

Services offered include but are not limited to the following:
Servicing of all types of vehicles
Pre MOT checks and repairs
Combine winter servicing
Breakdowns and Repairs
(wide range of plant, agricultural and industrial sectors covered])
Hydraulic Pump Repairs
Hydraulic Cylinder Repairs
Hose Manufacturing & Fitting
» Hydraulic Gircuit Troubleshooting

East Cattie Steading , Oldmeldrum
Aberdeenshire AB51 ODP

T07917 181093

www.ssm-services.co.uk Find us on [}




Tarves Parish Messy Church news

This year we have a Messy Advent calendar so from Saturday 1 December
watch out for the daily messages on Facebook.

Messy activities throughout December 2018

On Sundays 2, 16, and 23+-December<from 11.15am -12.15pm we will be ‘Build-
ing Bethlehem' as a craft activity for children in the Church Vestry. Come along
and build Bethlehem from gingerbread to form part of the Church’s Christmas
decorations. Children can be dropped off in time for 11.15am, with juice, bis-
cuits, tea and coffee available for everyone after the service finishes at
12.15pm.« All helpers at these craft sessions have been certified by the PVG
scheme.

There will be our usual Messy Church on Sunday 9 December at 11.00am —
1.00pm down in the Youth Hall,»where we will be creating Christmas crafts, hav-
ing our celebration time followed by lunch.

The Christmas Eve Family Service will be held on Monday 24 December at
7.00pm.

Messy Church models and promotes good ways of growing as a family: mums,
dads, grandparents, aunts, uncles, friends, carers and our own local church con-
gregation — you are all part of the wider family we welcome at Messy Church.

Thank you to everyone who has come along to Messy Church this year and we
will be back in early 2019 with new ideas and crafts.

Find out more about our activities on:
www.facebook.com/Tarves-Messy-Church
Tarves Parish Church of Scotland S C No: SC0O17161

North East Support for Romania

A very big thank you to everyone who has handed in clothing, bedding,
toys, bric-a-brac etc for the above appeal. The support has been amaz-
ing as usual.

There will be no collections during December, January and February and
we will resume on Friday 29 March 2019 and thereon on the last Friday
of every month - dates will be issued in the March edition of the TBC.
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| D& J Ritchie (Cara) Litd
Deneh Ritchie L
g2
Udny.
Sllom

01651 843120 on 07714375770

lexchunidjsnicexitehie@bdint -

JMR Kitchen Resprays

Bespoke Kitchen & furniture rejuvination

Janice Ritchie

01651 843120 or 07714375770 North Logierieve
derekandjaniceritchie(@btinternet.com Udny
Ellon
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TBC - Tarves & Barthol Chapel Quarterly Newsletter

Final copy dates for 2019 newsletters

March 2019 edition final copy date — Friday 8 February 2019

June 2019 edition final copy date — Friday 10 May 2019
September 2019 edition final copy date — Friday 9 August 2019
December 2019 edition final copy date — Friday 8 November 2019
Reminders will be sent out two weeks and one week before submission dates.

Items for inclusion should include name/contact details and forwarded to
Ruth Nisbet at tbc.editor@btinternet.com — thank you.
Advertising rates for 2019

Advertising is in black & white and prices will remain the same throughout 2019:
Whole page £20.00 Half page £11.00 Quarter page £6.00

Hanover Residents Social Club

We have been busy with all our weekly activities at Hanover.

The Whist club runs every second Monday 2pm to 4pm and new members will
always be made welcome.

The Chatty Knitters meets every Tuesday from 2pm to 4pm, everyone welcome,
especially learners. We can guide you with easier patterns.

The Shoe Box Appeal was very successful and we filled 53 boxes with the help of
both residents and villagers. On behalf of everyone at Hanover, we thank you all
- every contribution was appreciated towards making up a shoebox. Thanks to
the knitters who provided much needed scarves and hats.

We've also had a busy shopping morning with local stall holders coming to Hano-
ver. We plan to hold this again next year.

We also welcomed Philippa from Mary's Meals who . £ =
gave us a short talk and pictures on this organisation. [
The delight on the children’s faces made us all smile.
A total of £115 was collected by Hanover to help feed
the children for another year.The photo on the right
shows Nellie presenting Philippa with this donation.

Look out for posters for our forthcoming Christmas
concerts.

Thank you for supporting Hanover and we look for-
ward to seeing you in 2019.

Kind regards
Jessie, 851958 13




AJOHTY DURNCAR g

Building & Ground work contractor

All building work carried out.
All drainage work including septic tank and soakaway installation.
Driveways dug out - hardcore, lockblock, tarring if required.

All digger work including site clearance, foundations. Etc.

For hire (with operator)

Jcb3cx digger, 1.5 tonne mini digger, compaction roller, 0.75
tonne hightip dumper, 7.5 tonne tipping lorry.

Free estimates - distance no object
For all enquiries
tel 01888 511453 mob 07813390333

Plumbing &

Heating Services

Mike Beaton
Tel: 01651 851393
Mob: 07890 211895
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g d Autometive, Agricultural And Industrial Hydraulic And Mechanical
? On-Site Repairs Throughout North East Scotiand

Fully qualified in all mechanical and hydraulic fields,
CSCS Approved, Insured and VAT Registered

With over 15 years experience working with Mechanical and
Agricultural equipment, you know you’re in good hands.

Have your Car, Tractor, Plough, Forklift, Trailer, Digger, Ride On Mower,
Tell Handler, 4x4 etc repaired without having fo go to a garage or call in a contractor.

Why Use A Mobile Mechanic?
e Perfect for family or work commitments
¢ Can fit into your daily routine
¢ Can be carried out at work, home,
in the middle of a field or wherever you like l

H: 01651 851120
E! info@massieamechanical.co.uk

I M: 07719 452924

o Many standard repalrs can be carried out on site
o Minimal overheads so our pricing is competitive

2 Murray Avenue, Tarves, Aberdeenshire AB41 7L |

www.massiemechanical.co.uk
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GELECT Haddo Estate

Firewood
John S. Middleton

Half or full loads of
hardwood & softwood logs
available for prompt

Electrical Contractor

Alan Middleton Helt
elivery.

4 The Square —
T
Eid]?fs ;;%:E: = Please call Susan Shand
AB41 7TJW
Tel: 01651 851662 01651 852093
Fax: 01651 851527 07717 678838

Please send articles
& adverts
for the TBC to

Ruth Nisbet
at

tbc.editor@btinternet.com

Current Advertising rates
Full page: £20
Half page: £11

Quarter page: £6

Swedish & Onsite Massage
Tel: 07835 410690
jo_lipp@hotmail.com
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15T Tarves
Brownies

Tarves Brownies were delighted to receive the 2018 Heather Bisset Award
from Girl Guiding Gordon for our Community activities, specifically, our
stamp collecting for the Guide Dog Association earlier this year. The
Heather Bisset Award recognises units that have carried out service activi-
ties that have actively involved the community. The support from local resi-
dents for our stamp collecting was amazing and you may remember that
we were able to hand over 3kg of used stamps in May this year, which the
Scottish Guide Dog Association uses to raise much needed funds.

The Brownies once again hosted a successful Macmillan Coffee Evening,
raising £195 for a very worthy cause. They were the perfect hosts ensuring
guests were well supplied with cakes, tea and coffee and entertained them
with some of their favourite camp songs. Thank you to all the parents,
grandparents and special guests who supported us.

Saturday 22" September was our first district sleepover and saw almost 90
Rainbows, Brownies, Guides, Rangers and leaders from Methlick, Tarves
and Pitmedden enjoy the unique experience of bedding down for the night
amongst the exhibits at Fraserburgh Museum of Lighthouses. We had a
fantastic time exploring

the museum and light- LT
house and enjoying lots  {{{HILLARL
of lighthouse and nauti-
cal themed activities. A
great time was had by
all.

Representatives from
Tarves Brownies took
part in the very signifi-
cant Remembrance
Service at Tarves

Church on Sunday 11"
November and laid a handmade wreath to remember and commemorate
those who died in the wars.

Thank you to everyone who supported Millie our Young Leader at Tarves
Bonfire Night. She has recently been selected to travel to Switzerland next
year with Girlguiding Scotland and had a busy evening selling sweet treats
and glow sticks to help fundraise for her trip.
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Hechng

a ¢ PsaHolistic Nutritional Therapist, [aim to

—  address the root cause of symptoms and
hez! the body by teaching clients how to
nourish themszalves fram the inside out.

Symptoms

Allergies & Food Sensitivities
Autoimmune Disorders
Brain Fog
Cancer
Candida and Yeast overgrowth
Chronic Fatigue Syndrome
Chronic Pain
Depression and Anxiety

aLA Through proper nutrition [ can help 0 ° Hormone Imbalance
% relieve or reverse your symptoms. Inflammatory Disorders
= (Please see reverse for list of ailments vou Irritable Bowl & Leaky Gul
may bz suffering from) Syndrome
Kay Alper SNHS Dip. (Holistic Nutrition) Rheumatoid Arthritis
‘_L___\ 07792209853 Skin and Hair Conditions
' kavalper knh@yahoo.com Vitamin and Mineral Deficiences
Weight Gain
4\ e d |
@\% ana maore!
(\(.-‘ = * R i St 'Y
~\
22N The Kilberries

Barthol Chapel, Inverurie
AB518TD

Mob 07757238352 E =
_www.templespa.com/michellemortimer — guPg="
eauty/ Temple Spa by Michelle "
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The ‘Christmas elves’ were out in force at the end of November collecting
donations for the Aberdeenshire North Foodbank. Thank you to the residents
of Murray Ave, Pringle Ave, Braiklay Ave and Stuart Crescent for supporting
us so generously.

We will finish the year with a Snowman drive and a much-anticipated trip to
Inverurie pantomime to see Aladdin.

1%t Tarves Brownies (for girls aged 7-10) meet on a Wednesday evening
6.15-7.30pm at Tarves Primary School.

Please email Tarvesbrownies@gmail.com for further information or check out
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk

1st Tarves Brownies

. 3

L “Rainbows

Ist Taryes Rainbows

This term 15! Tarves Rainbows have had great fun at a
beach party at Collieston, playing in Tarves community
garden where we toasted marshmallows, and enjoying
our usual mixture of songs, games and craft. We are

currently earning our 1%t aid badge where we're learning
basic first aid whilst having fun and completing challenges. We are looking
forward to Christmas crafting and our visit to Inveruire pantomime.

Rainbows are for girls aged between 5 and 7. If your daughter would like to
join the adventure please contact us through the Girl Guiding website
(www.girlguiding.org.uk) and register your daughter or email us:
tarvesrainbows@yahoo.com.

Best wishes from Kate, Gill and Renee, the 15t Tarves Leaders
Contact: Kate Massey 01651 851467, tarvesrainbows@yahoo.com

Tarves Poppyscotland Collection

EThe recent Poppyscotland Appeal in Tarves raised 0
£646.64 for funds. Poppyscotland is the leading charity p ppy
supporting ex-Servicemen and women and their families in Scoﬂand

chotland and work year-round to help veterans and their
families receive the care and support they urgently need.

The Scottish Poppy Appeal raises over £2 million each year and, combined with
other year-round fundraising, are able to provide financial assistance to thou-
sands of ex-Servicemen and women as well as helping to fund specialist servic-
es such as long-term care, housing and employment. Poppyscotland is an
independent charity and relies entirely on public donations to continue its life-
:changing work. Thank you.
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STEWART LEE

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE & AGRI SERVICES

GRASS & HEDGE CUTTING AGRICULTURAL CONTRACTING
GARDEN FENCING & FENCE CARE ~ TRACTOR & DRIVER HIRE
SLABBING, PATHS & PATIOS MINI DIGGER WORK/AREAS CLEARED
GRAVEL DRIVEWAYS LAID LIVESTOCK FENCING

PRESSURE WASHING PADDOCKS TOPPED/HARROWED

GUTTERS CLEANED GRITTING AND SNOW CLEARING

LET US LIGHTEN YOUR WORK LOAD
FOR A LOCAL, RELIABLE AND FRIENDLY SERVICE
CONTACT STEWART LEE SERVICES

STEWART LEE TEL: 01651 806638

BARTHOLOHAPEL MOB: 07920 162957

i EMAIL: stewartleeservices@gmail.com
AB518TD n Stewart Lee Services
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Tarves Heritage Project
Scottish Charity Number 21511

Although the Centre has now closed for winter, there’s plenty to mention in
this round-up of the season.

Our visitor numbers have been excellent, with many from far-flung places
overseas and at home, with some of whom we've been able to help in trac-
ing relatives and events from the past. In turn, some of those visitors have
been able to help us, by putting names and places to photographs in our
extensive archive — very satisfying on both sides.

Many will have seen and enjoyed the Tarves Parish Tapestry. It was the
splendid result of much work from a dedicated team of folk from Tarves
and Barthol Chapel, eventually making up three large panels. It has been
‘walkabout’ from time to time, being enjoyed in Hanover Court, in hospital
wards, and in both Primary Schools. It is our hope that it will continue in
exhibition from time to time, so keep an eye open for it if you've yet to ex-
perience it. The Tapestry will be on view again next season in the centre.

Visitors to the centre have enjoyed the displays and activities in both the
Museum and Schoolroom, especially old toys, dressing up, and as always,
trying out writing exercises with steel pens and ‘real’ ink — memories of
those dreaded school ink exercises, with no room for errors! School visits
are as popular as ever, and the Schoolroom experience quite lifelike, ac-
cording to the many thank you notes we receive from our visitors. On oc-
casion, maybe too lifelike, given the tears of one youngster who found the
Victorian regime a little too much.....

Tarves Primary3/4 and their teacher, Mrs Hendry, worked with us to pro-
duce an in-depth study of ‘Our Village’ and at its completion made a
Tarves Timeline which was displayed in the Schoolroom to much interest
from visitors.

Some may have noticed a splendid new sign on the railings during opening
hours — which, incidentally have been extended to cope with demand —
along with some other improvements, the sign is, we hope, improving our
visibility to passers-by. It seems to be working!

Another ‘outside’ improvement, in preparation for next season, is a new
bench to enjoy on sunny days. It has been made possible by a generous
donation from a Mrs Kirkpatrick from Sutton Coldfield, originally Tarves, the
daughter of one Willie Mort, a clerk at the Bank many years ago.

We have repurposed two gable capstones from Craigdam Kirk, set aside
when the Kirk was demolished many years ago, and sourced a length of
hardwood to create the bench which will bring new use to part of our local
heritage.
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prenot W
Call Jill Grant on
01651 -851465
Or mobile

07790 336121

Slating ond roofmg work
TEL: 01651 851395
\14 Braiklay Ave, Tarves, Ellon AB41 7PU )




The Centenary of the Armistice has brought to an end our tribute to WW1
and the many stories behind the local men and women who served, some
who came back, many who did not. Although our
displays will change, the archive records we hold
will remain for inspection — just let us know.

The village's Remembrance of the end of the con-
flict was marked by the
ringing of the Kirk bell on

the Satruday 10" and Sun-

| day 11" November, with
. the centre open for the af-
ternoon after the Kirk Re-
membrance Service. The
Memorial was also floodlit
1 on these days. Very many
folk from the village and
around made a special trip in to see the Museum
tributes for the last time. In fact, the special occa-
sion was to bring in many people who had never
before come in to the Centre. We hope that the
centre, in conjunction with the Kirk, was able to provide a fitting end to this
Centenary Remembrance Day.

For the winter, keep a lookout for posters advertising our popular winter talks
in the Queen’'s Room — always a pleasant and interesting way to spend a Fri-
day evening amongst friends.

Finally, a warm note of thanks to all our volunteers, whose giving of time and
welcoming smiles make the Heritage Centre tick.

Tarves Heritage Project

Burns Supper /
Friday 18th January 2019 \35 /
at 7.30pm Melvin Hall Burns
Tickets £10.00 Supper

A traditional but relaxed evening of celebration to our national bard, Robert
Burns. Speeches by locals, John Sleigh and Beth Massie, entertainment and
traditional haggis, neeps and tatties.

If you've never been to a Burns supper then why not make your local Tarves
Heritage Burns Supper your first.

You will be made very welcome.
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BEDE HOUSE BED ¢ BREAKFAST

&
LODGINGS
F]casc contact Jcnng PBeattie on:
Tel 01651851814 Mobile: 07803730439
Emai]: jbcattic78@btintcrnct.com

www.bcclc}'lousctarvcs.co.ul(

chartered
Qb 21 physiotherapy

Elizabeth Ann Ross MCSP
Appointments and enquiries

Tel: 01651 851812 or Mob: 07714 421244
day and evening appointments

email: ab121physio@gmail.com

Health Insurance approved

Office 5

Treatment and ’
Higati Oldmeldrum Business Centre

rehabilitation for neck / back

/ joint problems, muscle Colpy Way
ain, sports in'ur;es OLDMELDRUM
E”at,esp J Aberdeenshire
AB51 0BZ
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Thank you from the Glen family

A very big thank you to the many folk that sponsored both Alasdair & Amy for
their abseil down the Northern Lights Tower at the AECC. They were fortunate
in that it was a dry still day so perfect conditions for making a long descent!
There was a fair bit of apprehension leading up to the event, not least from
Mum & Dad!

The total raised way exceeded their expectations, with Alasdair raising a mag-
nificent £472.00, and Amy just pipping him with an amazing £484.00.

Amy, along with Susie Presly and Amy Rattray, will be hosting a Body Shop
evening at Guides in a couple of weeks time, so if anyone would like to place
an order for Body Shop let us know and we can get a catalogue to you (phone
01651 851143). The girls will share any commission raised from orders for
their respective trips next year.

Once again thanks for the great support from Tarves!

The Hut update

The Hut Youth Project meets from 7-9pm on Mondays for local youth aged 12-
25 (behind the Primary School).

Thank you to everyone who supported our Quiz night at the Aberdeen Arms on

Saturday 2279 September. It was a fully booked out and we raised £572.00 to
help pay for resources and activities for the youth members. Great fun was
had by all.

The Mash Up event at Haddo House on Saturday 29" September to celebrate
year of the Young Person was a well-attended day and a fantastic free event.

It featured lots of local young musicians, drama groups, singers and activities

such as climbing walls, bmx tracks, inflatables, laser tag, bush craft, mocktails
and much, much more. It was great to see so many youth from all around the

North East come together.

In line with re-start a heart day on Sunday October 14'": Ray Still a Pitmedden
First Responder and Pauline Robson from Grampian Care Skills ran a defibril-
lator awareness session at Tarves Primary School. It was a very informative
session and the members felt much more confident with their abilities to use
the defibrillator and help someone should the need arise.

This term members have also enjoyed making mini catapults and doing skittle
art STEM activities. To acknowledge all the young people’s hard work this year,
we celebrated with an evening at Bounce trampoline park in Inverurie and a
Halloween party including lots of food and silly games.

Thankyou to everyone who continues to support us. Please check out our Fa-
cebook page to keep updated on what we are getting up to: The Hut Youth
Project Tarves. 25



TBC Diary

DATE EVENT VENUE

02-Dec | "Building Bethlehem" craft activity for children | Tarves Church 11:15am - 12:15pm

05-Dec [ Barthol Chapel Church Guild Meeting held at "Fuathcul" 7:00pm

06-Dec | Tarves Guild Christmas Party Meet in the Church @ 7:30pm

07.Dec | 12rves School P67 diass holding a coffee | 1.« oonoo1 9:30 to 11:30am
morning in aid of CLAN

09-Dec | Tarves Messy Church Youth Hall 11:00am - 1:00pm

12-Dec Barthol Chapel School Christmas Show Barthol Chapel School 2:00pm
Barthol Chapel S.W.I. - demonstration on )

Ll Christmas Floral Table Centre by Karen Presly Rartiol Ghapel Schaol 7:15pm

12-Dec | Tarves School Concert Melvin Hall

13-Dec | Barthol Chapel School Christmas Show Barthol Chapel School 6:30pm

16-Dec | "Building Bethlehem" craft activity for children | Tarves Church 11:15am - 12:15pm

18-Dec | Tarves Community Council Meeting Tarves School 7:00pm

23-Dec "Building Bethlehem" craft activity for children | Tarves Church 11:15am - 12:15pm

24-Dec Combined Christmas Eve Service Tarves Church 7:00pm

25-Dec | Combined Christmas Day Service Tarves Church 10:15am

2019

15-Jan Tarves Community Council Meeting Tarves School 7:00pm

16-Jan Padho_l Chapel S.E‘U.I. - talk by Jennie Chalmers Barthol Chapel School 7:15pm
Her visit to Nepal

18-Jan Tarves Heritage Project - Burns Supper Melvin Hall - 7:00pm

01-Feb | Tarves School - Family Beetle Drive Aberdeen Arms Hotel

7 Feb Tarves Guild -talk on Waste Management Tarves Church @ 7:30pm

15-Feb Tarves Heritage Project - Talk by lan Davidson Melvin Hall - Queen's Room 7-300m
"A History in Stone" 4

16 Feb | Tarves Guild Soup & Sweet Lunch Melvin Hall 12noon - 3:00pm

19-Feb Tarves Community Council Meeting Tarves School 7:00pm

20-Feb Barthol Chapel S.W.I. -Demonstration by Claire Barthol Chapel School 7:15pm

Massie of Nethermill Salon

For full Tarves School diary dates, please see Pages 30 & 31
For full Barthol Chapel School diary dates, please see Page 38
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DATE EVENT VENUE / TIME
: Barthol Chapel Church  9:45am
Every Sunday Church Services Tarves Church 11-15am
Second Saturday of Community Cafe Barthol Chapel Church
every month y 10:00 - 11:30am
Third Sunday of every The Bistro, Aberdeen Arms
month Farves FoliGio Hotel - 8:30 - 11:00pm

Monday Evening
(during school term
time)

Tarves Youth Group - The
Hut - ages between 12 & 21

The Hut 7:00 - 9:00pm

Monday, Tuesday &
Thursday

Ellon Men’s Shed

Hospital Road, Ellon
10:00am- 4:00pm

Hanover Court Whist after-

Every 2nd Monday Hanover Court - 2.00 - 4.00pm
noons

Every Monday and | Udny Station Indoor Bowling : ;

Wednesday evening | Club (winter only) e bl g

Every Tuesday Tarves Church — Tuesday . :

morning coffee morming Tarves Church - 10:00 - 11:00am

Every Tuesday after- | Bowling “Golden Oldies” Tarves Bowling Green

noon (summer only) 2:00 - 4:00pm

Every Tuesday after- | "The Chatty Knitters" _ .

e knitting session Hanover Court - 2:00 - 4:00pm

Every Wednesday Meldrum Academy

during term time

Christian Union

Meldrum Academy 1:15pm

Every Thursday dur-
ing term time

JAFFA - Tarves Primary
Scripture Union

Tarves School @ Lunch-time

Every Wednesday
evening (term time)

1st Tarves Rainbows

Tarves School 5:00 - 6:00pm

Every Wednesday
evening (term time)

1st Tarves Brownies

Tarves School 6.15 - 7:30pm

lﬁ;’,‘;’, WedhoS9aY O | Barthol Chapel S.W.. Barthol Chapel School - 7:15pm
Last Friday of every | Barthol Chapel School .
month coffee afternoon Barthol Chapel School - 2:30pm
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14 Gordon Crescent | Methlick | Abel ire AB41 7DH
T 07854 105008 | E info@ewatsonjoinery.com

ARTIES

Web Design - Print - Graphic Design - Local Advertising
Folded Brochures, Magazines, Postcards, Logo & Advert Design, Merchandising Gifts + Much More
UNBEATABLE NEW BUSINESS START UP PACKAGES
£69 - Logo Design o sery sle wilh moTows of qusliis Package Price
£49 + 500 Full Colour Business Cards Save £87

£89 - 1000 AS Full Cotour Fivers . £.229.00

Printed both sides on a premium 250gsm thick gloss paper.

£109 » Website - Build & Hosting ALL INCLUSIVE

www.artier.design

T: 01651851774 info@artier.co.uk M : 07866 771144
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TARVES DEVELOPMENT TRUST TO BUY THE MURLY TUCK

Tarves Development Trust has been awarded the funds to buy the Tarves
Community Hub incorporating the Murly Tuck cafe, by the Scottish Land
Fund. This will secure the Hub in community ownership in perpetuity

Following the closure of the former doctors’ surgery in 2015, the building
was put up for sale by Haddo Medical Group. In a surprise move, it was
bought by a local resident, who wanted to help the community to acquire
the property and keep it economically and socially active within the centre
of the village. The Tarves Development Trust«(TDT) was set up to take for-
ward the project, raising the funds to convert the building into the Commu-
nity Hub.

Local couple Gill and Alfie Gray opened the Murly Tuck cafe for business in
April 2017, which has been very well received with a 4.5/5 rating on TripAd-
visor.

The Trust applied to the Scottish Land Fund for the cash to buy the building
for the community in the summer of 2018 and heard that our application
had been successful in November.

Income generated from the Hub will be reinvested into the community to
develop activities and facilities, including ones that will provide further vol-
unteer and employment opportunities. The TDT and Community Council
have been asking the community what the local priorities are through the
development of the Tarves Community Action Plan (CAP). Thank you to all
who came to the CAP meeting and TDT AGM on 18th September at the
Arms. And a big thank you to Val and Colin at the Arms for hosting the
meetings and providing the refreshments.

Local residents are encouraged to become members of the Trust to help
direct our future projects - contact Fiona Smith on 01651 851832/
fiona.smith@tarves.org.uk. Membership forms are also available at
tarves.org.uk or at the Murly Tuck.

Tarves Community Council
MEETING DATES AND TIMES FOR 2018/19

Tuesday 18 December 2018 19.00 Tarves School
Tuesday 15 January 2019 19.00 Tarves School
Tuesday 19 February 2019 19.00 Tarves School
Tuesday 19 March 2019 19.00 Tarves School
Tuesday 16 April 2019 19.30 Tarves School
Tuesday 21 May 2019 19.30 Barthol Chapel School

Tuesday 18 June 2019 (AGM) 19.30 Tarves School
29




Tarves School PTA

Tarves Primary School PTA have enjoyed an excellent
year of fundraising and have been able to support the
school with various endeavours including buses to the
Panto and new iPads. We would like to thank all who
have and continue to support our fundraising activities.

Halloween Party
We held our annual Halloween party in the Melvin Hall

on Friday 2" of November 2018. Children from Nursery — P3 danced and
played games until 7pm and children P4 — P7 from 7.15pm to 8.30pm.
Loads of great costumes were seen with prizes for the best ones. Lots of
fun was had by all. Thanks to Glynn Jaine who provided the disco and of
course the parent and teacher helpers.

Poppy Fund
The P3/4 class held an assembly on Friday 9th November to explain to pupils

about this Scottish Charity and to let them know how we can support it.
Poppies have been on sale in the school also.

Shoebox Appeal

We are once again taking part in Meldrum Rotary’s Shoebox Appeal. Our
Rotakids are responsible for organising this and have been asking other pupils
for help. Thanks for your generosity in aiding us to fill our shoeboxes.

Children in Need
The P5/6/7 class took responsibility for organising school fund raising activi-
ties this year. There was merchandise to buy and fun activities to take part in.

CLAN

P6/7 class are doing a coffee morning in aid of CLAN of Friday 7"*December
9.30-11.30am and is open to the public as well as parents.» Tea/coffee and
fancy pieces, raffles and also crafts that the children have made.

Candy Floss Machine
We have a Candy Floss machine available to hire from the PTA, please con-
tact the school reception if you are interested, fliers available if required.

Rag Bags
Jane Grove-White very kindly coordinated the Rag Bags fund raiser again

this year, thanks to all for your contributions.

Dates for your diary up to end of March 2019
Wednesday 12th Dec — School concert in Melvin Hall
Tuesday, 11N Dec am - Nursery / P1 Nativity in Melvin Hall
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Friday, 14th Dec — Pantomime visit, HMT (Snow White)
Friday, 215t Dec pm-— P6/7 party - start of Christmas Holidays
Monday, 7th Jan — School resumes after holidays

Tuesday, 22nd January — PTA Meeting 7.00pm in school
Friday, 1St Feb — PTA run Beetle Drive in Aberdeen Arms
Friday, 8th and Monday, 11th Feb - Mid-term holidays

Tues, 12t and Wed 13th Feb - In-service days

Thursday, 14th March - Pupil reports to be issued

Saturday, 16th March — PTA run Spring Fling in the Melvin Hall
Tuesday, 19th March - PTA meeting 7.00pm in school
Thursday, 215t March — Parents’ afternoon/evening
Wednesday, 27th March — end of term assembly

Friday, 29th March — Start of Easter holidays

Beetle Drive
We have a Family Beetle Drive planned for Friday 1 February 2019 in the Aber-
deen Arms. Please look out for fliers and posters nearer the time.

Spring Fling

Our annual Spring Fling is planned for Saturday 16" of March 2019 in the
Melvin Hall.

PTA

We were encouraged to see a large turnout at our recent PTA meetings after the
summer holidays and would love to see the members numbers be maintained.
However, there is always space for more - if your children are new to Tarves
school or you have children already there please join the PTA. We can always
use more people and it really is not a big commitment.

Regards.
Jill Taylor, Parent Council and PTA Chairperson

Tarves Allotments

The amazing summer weather this year meant that all the allotments
looked great and were really productive. Congratulations to the McBoyles
for winning the best kept allotment prize at the Tarves Flower Show.

There is a spare plot available (or two half plots) if anyone would like an
allotment for 2019. Please contact Tamsin Morris on 01651 851553 if you
are interested. Thank you.
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Ry Independent Specialists
in all aspects of Pest Control for
North East Scotland

High calibre fully trained staff.
High-level contact. No sales staff.

Contract work & tenders welcome.
Initial site survey non chargeable

01651 851234 spresly@aol.com

Mains of Auquhorthies, Oldmeldrum,
Inverurie, Aberdeenshire AB51 8DQ

AT TAXIS AND CABS 4 U

AIRPORT RUNS AND PICK UPS
FRIENDLY RELIABLE SERVICE. 8 SEATER BUS AVAILABLE

FOR BOOKINGS.
01358 729066 OR

RN 111




The Ellon and District Men’s Shed

Many men are still coming to the Ellon Men’s Shed and enjoying meeting other
men, playing games, as well as doing their hobbies and joining in with the Shed
projects. Some of their wives have expressed how good it is for their husbands,
not to mention that it gets them out of the house from under their feet! Through-
out the winter the Shed will continue to be open on Mondays, Tuesdays and
Thursdays from 10am to 4 pm. There is also a music group meeting on a Tues-
day evening and the wood turners meet on a Thursday evening. Thursday after-
noon in the Shed is for the model railway enthusiasts to meet and the railway
development over this last period is spectacular. The Shed music group enter-

tained the members on Tuesday 27t November. We do expect to be closed for
two weeks over Christmas and Hogmanay and are having our Shed festive din-
ner in January at the Ellon Golf Club. | would like to thank all those that have
worked on our projects, donated to our Shed or just visited for a cuppa and giv-
en us the benefit of their experience. It has been another period of great gener-
osity from funders and local people donating tools, equipment, top soil and
building materials.

The Co-op funding for our garden project came to an end in October with the
third and final payment being received, totalling £2,200. Thank you to those who
voted for our Shed at the Esslemont Co-op. Terrific progress has been made in
the garden with eight 1.2 metre by 1 metre raised bed boxes being installed,
wood treated and boxes lined and filled with soil. Pitmedden Recyclability pro-
vided the pallet collars from which the boxes have been constructed and our
Shed made a suitable donation to them for this provision. Two greenhouse bas-
es have been installed using paving slabs donated by Derek Davidson.

Dinky Diggers in Ellon provided a mini digger free of charge for the ground work
and top soil was donated by James Jamieson Construction. One of our two do-
nated aluminium 6 x 8 greenhouses has been mounted on to its base and the
second greenhouse will soon follow.The Esslemont Co-op had a funding cele-

bration day on 24" November where we displayed our garden pictures and
thanked customers for voting for us. There is still allot to do in the garden to get
the garden ready for next spring, so if you are interested in being involved, or
just want to see what we are doing, come along.

To give us more social area space a 32ft by 10ft caravan has been located in
our Shed outside area and the internals are being altered by the men to suit
their needs. The caravan was free to pick up from Monlettie Farm and was
transported to our Shed by Savoch Hire at a reasonable cost.

Flooring our Shed loft is going well after some electrical and plumbing work was
completed to allow the floor boards to be fitted more easily. This will give us
much more useable storage and project activity space for members to use. This
is being financed by Bank of Scotland.
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Paws About Town
B %
Dog Walking - All dogs are walked on an
individual basis,
1 Hour or Y2 Hour Walks available.
CLat ditting - Visits once or twice a day to see
that all your cats’ needs are catered for.

Contact Vicky Carnie on 07791 245484
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pawsabouttown@hotmail.co.uk

REFLEXOLOGY

Promotes Good Health and Relaxation

ROSEMARY RICHARDSON
MSIR MAR
Experienced Reflexologist
Home visits and gift vouchers available

2 Craigdam Cottages, Craigdam, Tarves

01651 851612
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We are helping the Ellon Boys Brigade to get their woodwork/DIY badges by
providing bird box kits for them to finish off and showing them all of our Shed
workshop machines and equipment we use for hobbies and projects.

Four male pupils from Ellon Academy have visited our Shed to see what we
are doing and collect information for a presentation they are preparing on
Men’s Sheds.

Our Shed Zoll AED Plus Defibrillator is now installed and ready for use and
training has started and will continue periodically, The Ellon first responders
have the same Zoll defibrillator.

Our engraved house names are popular and regular orders have come in to
the shed.

Members of the Grantown on Spey steam railway club who live in Ellon have
delivered some vintage station barrows for refurbishment over the Winter.

Please come and see us at Hospital Road, Ellon, AB41 9AW
Telephone 01358 725849. Email ellonmensshed@gmail.com
Website http://ellonanddistrictmensshed.blogspot.co.uk

Keith Stoker (Trustee Ellon and District Men’s Shed)

TARVES CHURCH GUILD

We began our new session with 2 interesting meetings. in s of Scorg,
October we had Katie Maclean talking on the resettlement of L

Syrian families in Aberdeenshire and then in November we
had Debbie Rennie talk about her work with Aberdeenshire
North Foodbank, which Tarves Church actively supports.

The shoebox appeal for Blytheswood was again well support-
ed and the boxes were collected at the beginning of Novem-
ber.

Preparations are well underway for our December meeting on the 6" which is
also our Christmas Party when we will be entertained by the Maruwana Fami-
ly and some of our own guild members. This is open to everyone who would

like to come along - and there always lovely Christmas food afterwards.

We have no meeting in January so the first one in 2019 is on 7 February
when we have a speaker on Waste Management and Recycling.

The Guild Soup & Sweet is on Saturday 16 February so make that a date in
our diary.

All our meetings are held in the Church and you can be sure of a warm wel-
come. For more information contact Jean on 891081 or Edith on 861179
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HIGHLAND | Single Malt Scotch Whisky
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Come and visit us at
GLEN GARIOCH
DISTILLERY

for a TOurR
and a DrRAM Iy

g
nnnnn

Please contact the distillery
for opening times.
Book your visit online at
glengarioch.com

Glen Garioch Distillery,

Distillery Road, Oldmeldrum,
Aberdeenshire, ABS1 OES

T: +44(0) 01651 873450

E: glen.garioch@beamsuntory.com
Bl @Glengarioch www.glengarioch.com

drink @ smart”
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The Formartine Youth Project (or FYP as we often abbreviate it) has a re-
mit to provide for the children and young people of our community. The
project has a variety of endeavors provided by a varied team, which as of
August has included me!

If that introduction didn’t quite tip you off, | am Euan Robb the project’s
new Children and Youth Worker. I've spent the past few months trying my
hardest not only to get up to speed on all of the project’s various activities,
but also trying to get used to living somewhere just a little bit different. Side
note: north east weather is a welcome change!

Since | have joined the team, I've been so impressed with all of the volun-
teers that I've worked with and | really am proud to be part of a project that
does so much for its community.

Now onto a bit of a plug! As detailed in the September issue the project
has something for just about every age group, be that the Barthol Chapel
Youth Club for P7-S6, or any of our Mainly Music groups. Please get in
touch on the email below or contact the project Facebook page to find out
any more about what we have on offer.

| look forward to getting to know the community better over my time with
the project.

Euan Robb
Children and Youth Worker

Formartine Youth Project  euanfyp@outlook.com

Tarves Flower Show

2019’s Flower Show will be held on Saturday 10" August in the Melvin
Hall. | realise we have Christmas, New Year and Easter to look forward
to before then, but there’s no harm in being forewarned!

Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New
Year from the Tarves Flower Show Committee. We look forward to your
continued goodwill and support in 2019.

Sheila Ewen

Chairperson
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Barthol Chapel School
Head Teacher: Mr Adrian Anderson

St Katherines, Inverurie, Aberdeenshire, AB51
8TD

01651 806227

bartholchapel.sch@aberdeenshire.gov.uk

www.bartholchapel.aberdeenshire.sch.uk

FLRERKEREETR

We have once again reached that time of year when the school is full of glitter,
sparkle and excitement. Our learners continue to thrive on the challenges and
the wide range of experiences we are fortunate enough to provide them at Bar-
thol Chapel School. We extend a big ‘Thank you’ to all families and individuals
who have supported the school this year. Your contributions really do make a
difference!

Christmas Show

This year's production is called “Treachery at Traitors’ Quay”.

“It's World War Il and London isn’t safe. The five Dawson children are evacuated
to the coast to stay at the large home of Eggin-Drake, Minister of Information. It
soon becomes apparent to the children that there is a spy in their midst. Deter-
mined to investigate, they head down to the Quay and snoop around the smug-
glers’ caves.» But who is the spy? Can their plan be foiled before it's too late?”

Performances will be on Wednesday 12t December at 2pm and Thursday 13t
December at 6:30pm. Tickets cost £3.

Poet Visit and Workshop

We were very lucky to have welcomed George Gunn to Barthol Chapel School to
deliver a poetry writing workshop to our pupils. George was born in Thurso in
1956, where he still lives. He has been a deep-sea fisherman, a driller for oil in
the North Sea, a journalist, playwright and poet. George shared his own work
and delivered an interactive session where the children produced their own po-
ems based on the surrounding Barthol Chapel area.

Cricket

Jamie Jones returned to Barthol Chapel Primary School to deliver his fun, inter-
active and progressive cricket sessions that cover the basic skills of cricket along
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with hand to eye coordination and fitness. This is supported by Methlick Cricket
Club and Active Schools. Well done to all the children who have participated in
this.

Leadership Opportunities

This session, we are developing our approaches to develop the leadership skills
of our learners. At Barthol Chapel School we are committed to preparing young
people for a world where change and innovation is constant. The key message is
that knowledge on its own is not enough. Our learners need to develop skills for
learning, life and work. We have created our own unique skills development
linked to our school vision and values. Our aim is to make skills visible and ask
our learners to have skills development at the front of their minds and how learn-
ing in one area can be transferred to another.

Pupils at Barthol Chapel School are members of a Leadership Group. They have
responsibilities in driving forward improvement, organising events and bringing
positive change to our school. The level of enthusiasm and involvement from the
children is very high. We look forward to sharing our progress and achievements
with you in the future, including the ways we would like to involve members of the
community and local groups into the work of our school.

Rag Bag Recycling Scheme

A reminder that we have a Rag Bag Container in our school playground. The

'Rag Bag' recycling scheme has been developed to provide regular fundraising
for schools in Scotland. The scheme increases awareness about textile recy-

cling. Please think of us if you are having a clear out. We can accept clothing,
paired shoes, handbags, belts etc. Just pop them into a bag and deposit in the
container.

Tarves Amenity Group

Due to the good weather this summer and the hard work of the Group, the
floral displays around the village were spectacular, so much so that we were
awarded the Runner Up certificate in the “Formartine in Bloom” competition
for the medium sized village category.

All the winter planting of bulbs and polyanthus has been done so here’s
hoping we get a nice show of colour in the spring.

From the Group we wish you all a Merry Christmas and again one of your
New Year resolutions could possibly be to volunteer to help us in 2019? (No
harm in asking as we are always on the lookout for volunteers/helpers!!)

S. Ewen,
Secretary
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Est www.scot-clad.co.uk cuminestown 30yrs
1999 Exp.
LOCAL SPECIALISTS IN PVC
FASCIAS - SOFFITS - CLADDING
GUTTERING - DRY VERGE
Rotten timber removed
also High Performance PVC Windows and Doors
In a choice of colours
FOR A FREE ESTIMATE AND SURVEY
Tel 01888 544314
Mob 07801584588
4 MAIN STREET, CUMINESTOWN, AB53 5YJ
E-mail stuart.scotclad@gmail.com

"————’—

Inverurie Website Desion

Professional Website Designer 8 miles from Inverurie
e No Monthly Fees
¢ Business Email accounts with domain ending offered
® Logo Design as well as Digital Imagery - a specialty
» Outlook, IMAP STTP settings — No problems for us!
* Hosting for Websites , SEO & Domain transfer taken care of
* Help with Business Facebook

www.inverurie-website.design

Tel: 01467 809110
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The Cafe at Barthol Chapel

The monthly café at Barthol Chapel continues to thrive and is always a very
cheery place to pass a couple of hours with good coffee, fine baking and
great company, on the second Saturday of every month.

The September café was dedicated to Macmillan as part of the Biggest Cof-
fee Morning fund-raiser and was very well supported. Anna Jamieson, who
masterminded the event, says thank you to everyone who came along. She
raised £280 for Macmillan with the café and other events, which is fantastic.

We shall miss Beth Bruce Gardner who did so much to start up the café as
she has moved away. We shall miss her fabulous baking too but Katherine
Williams and Lindsey Taylor have kindly stepped into her shoes to help with

the organisation.
The café is...

in Barthol Chapel Church
on the second Saturday of every month
from 10 am — 11.30.
Do come in, if you can. You can be sure of a cheery welcome
and fine coffee.
And if you would like to join the rota to help one month, please get in touch
with Jennie, Katherine [07804 677 168] or Lindsey [07437 011338].

Jennie Chalmers, 07974 009403

Care Direct Ltd

Professional Home Care Inverurie,
Oldmeldrum & surrounding areas.

For employment opportunities check the job
vacancies page at
www.caredirect.ltd.uk

Tel: 01651 873511

41



lEHE ' COFFEE
APOTHECARY

THE COFFEE APOTHECAR?, UDNY, AB41 7PQ
01651 842253 OPEN DAILY 9 - 4

speciality coffee & fine food made from locally sourced produce




Barthol Chapel Guild

The darker evenings of autumn and winter bring with them the chance to once
again meetsup as a Guild here in Barthol Chapel, for a time of friendship and fel-
lowship, prayer and praise.

The Church of Scotland Guild has a new strategy to follow over the next three
years, entitled

"One Journey, Many Roads" and our theme for this year is "Seeking the Way".

With this in mind, we hope to invite some speakers along to share their own experi-
ences and thoughts. We have already welcomed Euan Robb from Formartine
Youth Project and Debbie Rennie from Aberdeenshire North Foodbank and thank
them for their time, enthusiasm and insight into their lives and work.

Our next meeting of the session will be our Christmas social evening on the 5th
December at 7.00pm (weather permitting) and will be held at 'Fuathcul', Barthol
Chapel. We welcome friends to join us as we enjoy a bring-and-share festive sup-
per along with a time for chat.

We welcome all along to our Guild, usually meeting on the first Wednesday of most
months up until April.

We also welcome anyone who would like to speak at our meetings and share their
own experiences, interests or charitable work with us.

Helen Mennie 01651 806366 helen.c.mennie@gmail.com
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MELDRUM HOUSE GIFT

Meldrum House hasit all wrapped up when it comes to gift ideas Our brand new gift
section on our website gives you the opportunity to purchase vouchers for A fternoon Tea, lunch,
dinner, overnight says golf lesons or monetary vouchers for our Pro Shop.

FESTIVE Got a full house at Christmas
Festive Lunch and Dinners will be but not enough
available from Ist to 24th Ask about B&B packages over the festive season.

December, in our Dining Room. Book with us for the best rates online

The log fire will be lit. Come and
enjoy our avard-winning food with

Oldmeldrum, Aberdeenshire , Scotland ABS1 0AE t: +44 (0)1651 872294
€: enquiri reldrumhousecom www.meldrumhouse.com

MELDRUM HOUSE

MNTRY HOTEL & JLF CO E

AN IDYLLIC LOCATION, A UNIQUE




Barthol Chapel Kirk News

This autumn has been busy as usual at the kirk and we enjoyed a lively
Harvest Festival service. The church was full of an abundance of produce
and we hope that our donations to the Aberdeenshire Foodbank help
those in need. We have also been busy filling shoeboxes with gifts for
Blytheswood to distribute this winter.

We had a very poignant Remembrance service to mark the 100 years
since the Armistice in 1918. Many people contributed to make this a truly
memorable occasion, including members of the community who have knit-
ted and crocheted poppies. Alison Hepburn also displayed her research
into the lives of some of the soldiers of the parish who fought and died in
war and Mackie Bruce laid a wreath of poppies made by pupils of Barthol
Chapel School.

Our coffee mornings are a great chance for the community to meet up in-
formally and on Saturday 8 December, there is a crafty invitation for chil-
dren (and those young at heart!) to come and help decorate our Christmas
tree in the church.

Leading up to Christmas we have Advent services in December to which
everyone is warmly invited. Please note that some of the services listed
are at Tarves.

If anyone needs any further information about any of our services, please
do not hesitate to contact me.

Katherine Williams 01651 806634

Advent and Christmas services

2 December 9.45am First Sunday in Advent — Zechariah’s Song

9 December 9.45 am Second Sunday in Advent — John the Baptist’s
Song

16 December 9.45 am Third Sunday in Advent — Mary’s Song

23 December 9.45 am Barthol Chapel All Age Nativity Service- The
Angel’s Song

23 December 7.00 pm Barthol Chapel Lessons and carols followed by
mulled wine and mince pies

Christmas Eve 7.00pm at Tarves All Age Worship followed by mulled
wine, hot choc, mince pies etc

Christmas Day 10.15 am All Age Worship Simeon’s Song at Tarves

May Peace be your gift at Christmas and your
blessing all year through!
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+ - MATHS TUITION + =

Do you struggle with Maths? Are you flummoxed by
algebra or bamboozled by calculus?

Gain confidence with our personalised tutoring experience
for all levels of Maths in a patient and relaxed environment.

No question too trivial.

Email or phone today to book your first lesson, and let us
help you succeed.
Jane & Amy Collinson craigdammaths@amail.com
01651 851233 DBS checked

u

ABeNO0f

ABERROOF are specialists in all aspects of roofing mainte-
nance, including slating, flat roof felting, tiling uPVC fascias
and soffits.

Pre-winter
roof
checks

All new flat roofs come with a 25yr guarantee.

We have many years experience in the industry and pride
ourselves on our quality of workmanship.

Our services include slating for new builds, re-roofing and
replacements for slipped, old or missing slates.

With an outstanding reputation for customer satisfaction,
Aberroof are confident that we can fulfil your needs in time
and to your specification.

If you need a reliable roofing service in the Aberdeenshire area,
please contact us on 01224 705518 or 07528 568802
www.aberroof.co.uk
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The Big Project - Barthol Chapel Kirk

It has been some time since the open meeting in Barthol Chapel church to discuss
the possibility and feasibility of re-modelling the interior of the church to create a
flexible space, which could be of greater use to the school, the community and oth-
ers, as well as a place of worship. But we have not been idle and the idea
progresses.

There is much to do at this early stage as the steering group consults and explores
need, costs, feasibility, manageable stages, who might use the building, how it
might generate income, sources of funding and all the many practical considera-
tions that are part of a project of this size.

Since the open meeting at the end of April,

e The Kirk Session has agreed that it will find funding to carry out the necessary
repairs to the roof and walls to make the building wind and watertight. Itis
hoped this repair work will be done in early 2019, only if and when the Church
can secure the necessary funding.

e Once repaired, the building will be wind and watertight and the church and com-
munity can continue work together to explore the possibilities of the bigger proj-
ect, within a sound building.

e The hope is to create a warm, flexible, accessible multi-use space for the whole
community.

e Phil Booth of Covell Matthews Architects has kindly drawn up some inspiring
sketch proposals to show how the building might be used in various configura-
tions once the floor is levelled and the large space created. You can see these
initial ideas in the church, at the café and on the website
https://www.bartholchapel.com

e The steering group is looking at the Church/ community partnership to ensure
sustainability and to safeguard the long-term position of the community, church
and the building.

e |t is also exploring funding opportunities. We have had one very small success
with lottery funding, in that we have passed an initial stage and been invited to
submit a full application, but there is no guarantee that the application will suc-
ceed.

It is very early days yet and it is very much one small step at a time, with reality

checks at every stage along the way. But we will keep you informed of progress

with a newsletter blog and through social media. Full details will be on the website
shortly.

We would very much welcome feedback on the sketch proposals and all aspects
of the project. All comments, concerns and ideas should be sent to
churchproject@bartholchapel.com This is also the contact to use if you would like
to help in any way - from physical labouring to professional expertise and every-
thing in between. We would love to hear from you.

Watch this space grow...... we hope!
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William D Massie), /
Funeral Directors _/ /7
~/ =

Family owned and run business
All types of funerals arranged
Compassionate and professional
service

Offering support, reassurance
and guidance

Golden Charter pre-paid funeral
plans available

Duthie Road, Tarves
01651 851205
maureen@wdmassie.co,uk
www.wdmassie.co.uk

Members of the National Association of
Funeral Directors

Mark Harrison

Plastering Services
Cairnhill Bothy
Tarves
Tel: 01358 761438
Mob: 07801 385980

MELVIN HALL

For availability and all booking
details please contact

John Reville

07807 280913

Tarves Youth Hall
(at the bottom of Kirk Brae)

Available for booking:

Large hall — badminton size
Small meeting room
Larger committee room

Facilities:

Small kitchen
Accessible toilet
Piano available

Ideal for children’s parties, meetings,
group activities.

For availability and terms, contact
Margaret Barrack on 01651 851368
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Jane Thom Bequest

Mrs Jane Thom, was born at Craigdam, she died in the 1930s and
left a modest bequest which is now managed by a local committee.
The terms of the trust state that funds were intended to be dis-
bursed to persons of any age residing in the Parish of Tarves who
may have a legitimate need and would otherwise find difficulty. To
date we have funded a wide variety of individuals and would encour-
age persons of any age to make an application if they feel they have
a legitimate need. All approaches will be considered and dealt with
in the strictest of confidence by the committee.

To apply contact either Bob Davidson (Chairman) Tel 01651 851112
TCC.Chairman@tarves.org.uk or Heather Scott (Head Teacher,
Tarves Primary) Tel 01651 851247
Heather.Scott@aberdeenshire.gov.uk or by post or self-delivery
marked private and confidential to Jane Thom Bequest, CC Post
Box, Tarves Post Office, The Square, Tarves, Ellon, AB41 7GX

- Same day / Next day / Weekend service
» Puncture repairs

- Light bulb replacement / Wipers

+ Brakes inspection & replacement

=« Shocks & springs

« Car, Van & 4x4 tyres

« Locking wheelnut removal

MOBILE TYRE FITTERS ' Wintertyresfitted
AND AUTO SERVICES « Battery check & replacement
Professional, Speedy Response  °Tyrerotation
Throughout Aberdeen & Grampian . Mechanical services o

M c 07796 827738 info@michaelsmobiletyres.co.uk
www.michaelsmobiletyres.co.uk
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ADVERTISERS INDEX

Business

Rev Alison Swindells
A1 Taxis

Aberdeen Arms
Aberroof

Artier

Mike Beaton (MAB)
Bede House

Care Direct Ltd
Claire@ Nethermill
lan Chick

Coffee Apothecary
Jane & Amy Collinson
Diamond Sweeps

D & J Ritchie

John Duncan

Glen Garioch Distillery
Jill Grant

Haddo Estate

Hall Bookings

Inverurie Website Design
Kay’s Nutritional Healing
Stewart Lee

Jo Lipp

Mark Harrison

William D Massie
Massie Mechanical Services
Meldrum House Hotel
Michael's Mobile Tyres
John S Middleton

Paws About Town
Presly Pest Control
Elizabeth Ross
Rosemary Richardson
Scot-clad

Serenity Beauty

SPAR Tarves

SSM Services

Colin Taylor

Tolquhon Gallery

E Watson Joinery

Service

Minister

Taxi & Cabs

Bar/ Restaurant
Roofing Maintenance
Graphic & Web design
Plumbing & Heating
B&B

Professional Home Care
Beauty Therapist
Driving Instructor
Cafe

Maths Tuition
Chimney Sweep

Car Bodywork & Kitchens
Ground works

Whisky Distillery

Hair Stylist

Firewood

Melvin Hall - J Reville
Youth Hall - M Barrack
Website Design
Nutrition advice
Property Maintenance
Simply Bliss Massage
Plastering

Funeral Director
Vehicle Repairs

Hotel / Restaurant
Tyre fitting & Auto Services
Electrician

Pet sitting and walking
Pest control
Physiotherapy
Reflexology

PVC products

Beauty therapies
Local Shop
Mechanical Repairs
Slating and roofing
Gallery

Quality Joinery Solutions

Page
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44
49
16
34
32
24
34
40
18
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28

Telephone

851295
851877
851214
01224 705518
851774
851393
851814
01651 873511
07792 759791
851971
842253
851233
07594 634409
843120
01888 511453
01651 873450
851465
852093
07807 280913
851368
01467 809110
07792 209953
806638
07835 410690
01358 761438
851205
07719 452924
872294
07796 827738
851662
07791 245484
851234
851812
851612
01888 544314
07757 238352
851208
07917 181093
851395
842343
07854105608



 SPAR[D] Tarves
Take a fresh

look...

Your local SPAR at the
heart of your community

Morzdag Saf'w’dag 7am — 3;7/:4
5w7dat7 70m — 6pm

Allin your Local SPAR

Tarves, Ellon AB417GX

51



TOLQUHON
GALLERY

Paintings, Sulptur e, Ceramics, GlassVWood, pwellery Ided gfts for
Christ mas

ART ON THE GREEN — UDNY GREEN
A new series of Art Classes begins in January

Tolquhon;Tarves,BlonAB4| 7LP T:01651 842343 Eart @tolquhon-gller y.couk

www.tolquhon-gallery.co.uk



